
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will

hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:

Location:

Members:

Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton

Tuesday May 3, 2016 at 6:00 pm

Hall of Room, City Hall 381 E. Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589

Sid Boersma, Kathleen Johnson, Tom Majewski, Pat O’Connor, Mayor Donna Olson

Item # CALL TO ORDER
1. Elect Chair and Vice Chair
2. Communications :
3. Reports: Activity, Street Opening, Yardwaste

Item # OLD BUSINESS
4. Review and Recommendation to Street Tree Ordinance 10-2
5. Pedestrian Bridge Update – Grant Opportunities
6. Emerald Ash Borer Update – Draft Request for Proposals

Item # NEW BUSINESS
7. Approve Minutes of March 15, 2016
8. Recommend and Approve 2016 Street Pulverization Projects – Local Road Improvement

Program; Chapin Lane
9. Discussion on Succession Plan for Wood Lot in Lowell Park along Milwaukee Street

10. Future Agenda Items:
ADJOURNMENT

cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,
Library Administrative Assistant Sarah Monette, City Clerk Lana Kropf, Tim Onsager
Stoughton School District, Deb Blaney, Bill Livick Oregon Observer, Stoughton Newspaper/WI
State Journal/Capital Times

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door)
will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth
Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-
6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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Activity Report
Street & Parks Department


March 2016


The sign above will be pretty popular throughout the city shortly, and crews have been doing
some pre-construction tree removals already. I just wished the weather would make up its
mind as we bounce back and forth between spring and winter.


One of the main tasks for the month has been dealing with the confirmation of Emerald Ash
Borer (EAB) in the City of Stoughton. Crews have been busy removing infested trees and
working on a plan for the removal of nearly 700 plus Ash trees, including stumps and planting
new replacement trees.


Depending on the weather for the day, crews have been busy dealing with winter tasks or
spring tasks. Some of the tasks performed during March include;


 Crews had a few snow events to take care of with plowing and salting streets, and
cleaning sidewalks.


 In addition to removing ash trees for EAB, strong winds caused some tree damage that
crews had to respond to.


 Street sweepers were out for the first time this year. One of the earliest they have been
out in years. Spring sweeping is usually the heaviest sweeping of the year as all the
trash, dirt and sand collects and builds up during the winter. Street sweeping will be
done monthly now thru November, with weekly sweeping downtown every Friday.


 Crews continue to address potholes throughout the city. Once the freeze/thaw cycle is
completed and the spring rainy ends, the potholes patching will slow down.
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 Administrative Assistant is busy keeping inventories current for cemetery, trees and
signs, processing invoices, e-waste sales, computerizing employee timesheets, and
addressing customer inquiries.


 Fleet Maintenance Manager continues to maintain city wide fleet to make sure it is
available for daily tasks. Fleet Manager attended a street sweeper maintenance class to
learn new maintenance techniques for new street sweeper that will arrive shortly. Fleet
Manager is starting to get some of the winter season equipment changed over to
summer season.


 Pedestrian signs were placed out again. Pedestrian signs are located downtown (2),
Monroe Street & Main Street, and Hwy 51 and King Street Area.


 Crews placed out new trash receptacles containers along Main Street. The new
receptacles containers will separate recycling and refuse. We have been working on
notify violators from private businesses and apartments who place their trash is these
city receptacles.


 The Parks Department continues to work on trimming trees/underbrush along trail
system, opening up shelter buildings, cleaning up trash and branches in parks and
cleaning city owned sidewalks during snow events. Prepping baseball diamonds and
soccer fields is right around the corner.


 Other routine tasks completed during the month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown and cemeteries, cleaning fleet and garage, check traffic signals, monitor
water levels at Fourth Street Dam, garage safety inspections (fire extinguishers, eye
wash stations, exit lights, fall protection).


 After nearly 26 years of providing excellent work to the city, Roger Strandlie is retiring
from the Street Department on April 1. It will be tough to replace Roger’s wit and sense
of humor, he definitely provided a work moral that enlighten everyone he met.


I wish Roger the best as he enjoys retirement. If you see Roger around, please offer
your congratulations.


 On the other hand, I welcome Aaron Sokolik as the new Machine Operator for the
Street Department. Mr Sokolik brings excellent street construction experience and will
be a great asset to the City of Stoughton.


I am looking forward to some warmer weather soon.


Respectfully Submitted,


Karl D. Manthe


Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent







# Street Name Block
Date


Opened By Amt Paid
Date Paid


Contact Phone
Reason For Opening


Date


Closed


Statu


s #


1 Fourth St, S 1016 1/18/16 Alliant 125.00$ Pat Mueller 877-1641 replace leaking gas service 1/18/16 3


2 Jefferson St E 101 1/21/16 Alliant 50.00$ Pat Mueller 877-1641 retire gas service 1/21/16 3


3 Jefferson St W 149 1/21/16 Alliant 125.00$ Pat Mueller 877-1641 retire gas service 1/21/16 3,4


4 Jefferson St E 201 2/19/16 A T & T 125.00$ Jeffrey Gartland 252-2448


place cable from manhole to


owners property 5/1/16 3


5 Johnson St 635 1/29/16 Sto Util 125.00$ Martin Seffens 873-3379 repair water main break 1/29/16 2


6 Wilson St, W 209 1/31/16 Sto Util 125.00$ Martin Seffens 873-3379 reapir water main break 1/31/16 2


7 Giles St 1224 1/22/16 Sto Util 125.00$ Martin Seffens 873-3379 reapir water main 1/22/16 2


8 South St E, 621 3/16/16 Midwet Tree 50.00$ 3/10/16 Charter 373-7538 boring under E south St 3/31/16 3


9 Monroe St, S 209 3/28/16 A T & T 50.00$ Brian Scholz 282-6899 replace pole 5/1/16 5


10 Lincoln Ave 2301 3/30/16 WPL 50.00$ 3/25/16 Elizabeth Bass 328-5323 new gas service 5/31/16 3


11 Jefferson St 101 4/11/16 Vogel Bro. 125.00$ 3/30/16 Rich Stoffels 663-8983 cap off water line 5/31/16 5


12 Jeferson St 149 4/11/16 Vogel Bro. 125.00$ 3/30/16 Rich Stoffels 663-8983 cap off water line 5/31/16 5


13 Jefferson St (Rotary Park) 4/1/16 Rotary N/C Marty Lamers 573-5854 electrical plug for park 4/29/16


14 Jackson St 716 4/7/16 Pertzborn Plumb 50.00$ 4/7/16 Otto Muehlenberg 256-3900 replace lead water ser. 4/14/16 1


15 Van Buren S 400 4/18/16 Todd Nelson 375.00$ 4/18/16 Todd Nelson 669-1554 water & sewer connections 4/13/16


16 RaceTrack Rd 4/11/16 Alliant 50.00$ 4/12/16 Barry Lindau 516-4592 bore pit - gas tie in 5/13/16


17 Dunkirk Ave 804 4/14/16 Pertzborn Plumb 50.00$ 4/14/16 Otto Muehlenberg 256-3900 repair collapsed sewer lateral 4/14/16


18


19


20


21


22


23


24


25


26


27


28


29


1=OK, 2=Sawcut, 3=Terrace, 4=Other, 5=Not Completed








CITY OF STOUGHTON
DEPARTMENT OF
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873


Date: April 11, 2016


To: Tom Majewski, Public Works Committee Chair


From: Rodney J. Scheel
Director of Planning & Development


Subject: Terrace Tree Requirements


As requested by the Public Works Committee, we have prepared
to terrace tree requirements. To eliminate confusion, we propose to eliminate the tree installation
requirements in Chapter 66 as part of the land division ordinances
attached.


If you have any questions, please contact me.


S:\Planning\MPS\Committee Memo's\Public Works


CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DEPARTMENT OF
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us


Tom Majewski, Public Works Committee Chair


Rodney J. Scheel
Director of Planning & Development


Terrace Tree Requirements


he Public Works Committee, we have prepared ordinance amendments related
to terrace tree requirements. To eliminate confusion, we propose to eliminate the tree installation


as part of the land division ordinances. See proposed


If you have any questions, please contact me.


Public Works\Public Works Committee April 2016.docx


RODNEY J. SCHEEL


DIRECTOR


ordinance amendments related
to terrace tree requirements. To eliminate confusion, we propose to eliminate the tree installation


. See proposed amendments







CITY OF STOUGHTON, 381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI 53589


ORDINANCE OF COMMON COUNCIL


To amend Section 10-2 Construction Standards- Chapter 10-2(d) Street Terrace Tree Installation
related to the planting of parkrow trees by developers.


Committee Action: Approved -0 with Mayor voting


Fiscal Impact: None


File Number: O- -2016 Date Introduced:


The City Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, ordains that the Municipal Code of
the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin is amended as follows:


(d) Street Terrace trees installation. The construction of a new home or business shall require the
developer or owner of record of the property at the time of being issued a building or zoning permit
issuance, to pay the City of Stoughton the cost of $350 per tree for the installation of two (2) city terrace
trees that will be planted by an approved landscape professional contracted by the City of Stoughton.
Trees are planted per frontage in the terrace area between the curb and gutter and the public sidewalk.
For further clarification, all projects that require site plan review/approval by the Planning Commission
are required to pay the City of Stoughton for city terrace trees unless there are existing terrace trees
meeting the requirements of this section as determined by the Public Works Director or designee. These
projects include new non-residential buildings, new multi-family residential buildings (3 or more units),
new parking lots or additions to: non-residential buildings, multi-family buildings (3 or more units), or
parking lots. Such projects abutting Main Street between Page Street and the railroad tracks east of
Seventh Street are exempt from per terrace tree fee. Frontages that exceed 80 feet will require additional
trees as determined by the street superintendent Public Works Director or their designee. If, as
determined by the street superintendent Public Works Director or their designee, there is not adequate
area within the terrace, the required trees shall be installed on private property within ten feet of the
public sidewalk at the direction of the street superintendent Public Works Director or their designee. If,
as determined by the street superintendent Public Works Director or their designee, the terrace or area
behind the sidewalk is not suitable for tree installation the owner shall contribute $350.00 for each tree
not installed to the city's urban forestry program for installation of street terrace trees elsewhere in the
city's urban forestry. This amount shall be determined annually by the street superintendent Public
Works Director based on the cost to purchase and install each tree.
The Street Superintendent Public Works Director or their designee, will work with the
developer/homeowner to choose tree species to be planted from a list of available species that are on the
approved city tree planting list. Trees selection will be based on location of tree(s) to be planted, 5%
rule for any species, and availability.







Dates
Council Adopted:


Mayor Approved:
Donna Olson, Mayor


Published:


Attest:
Lana Kropf, City Clerk


S:\MPS-Shared\Ordinances\Chapter 10\Chapter 10-2(2) Street Tree Installation 2016.doc







CITY OF STOUGHTON, 381 E. Main Street, Stoughton, WI 53589


ORDINANCE OF COMMON COUNCIL


To remove Section 66-904 (13) Street Trees


Committee Action: Approved -0 with Mayor voting


Fiscal Impact: None


File Number: O- -2016 Date Introduced:


The City Council of the City of Stoughton, Dane County, Wisconsin, ordains that the Municipal Code of
the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin is removed as follows:


66-904 (13) Street trees. The subdivider or condominium developer shall install at
least one street tree for every residential lot or for every 90 lineal feet, or fraction
thereof, of frontage a property has on a public street right-of-way, whichever is
greater. Trees shall be located within the terrace or parkrow area wherever possible,
midway between the sidewalk and curb. Street trees shall be of a species acceptable to
the city, and be at least two inches in diameter (caliper) upon planting. In lieu of
installing street trees, the subdivider or condominium developer and city may agree
that the city shall install street trees, with the subdivider or condominium developer
paying to the city all costs associated with the purchase and installation of the trees,
based on a written cost estimate provided to and approved by the city.


Dates
Council Adopted:


Mayor Approved:
Donna Olson, Mayor


Published:


Attest:
Lana Kropf, City Clerk


S:\MPS-Shared\Ordinances\Chapter 66\Chapter 66-904 (13) Street Trees 2016.doc








Date: April 26, 2016


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe – Street Superintendent


Subject: Pedestrian Bridge Update – Grant Opportunities


I checked with Michael Erickson from the Wisconsin Department of Transportation as to any
available Grants to assist with the Jefferson Street Pedestrian Bridge.


The Local Bridge program does not cover pedestrian bridges, however the Transportation
Alternatives Program (TAP) fund these type of structures.


The grant cycle has closed for both the Madison MPO and Statewide solicitation. The next
solicitation will be in the fall of 2017.


Please let me know if you have any questions


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us







From: Karl Manthe
Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2016 7:32 AM
To: Vickie Erdahl
Subject: FW: Bridge Grants


Vickie,


Please include this email in Public Works Committee packet for the May 3, 2016 meeting. Goes
with old business item Pedestrian Bridge Update


Thanks


Karl


From: Erickson, Michael - DOT [mailto:Michael.Erickson@dot.wi.gov]
Sent: Monday, April 18, 2016 10:00 AM
To: Karl Manthe
Subject: Re: Bridge Grants


Mr. Manthe,


The Local Bridge program does not fund pedestrian bridge, only facilities open to vehicular
traffic. The Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) funds those types of structures. That
cycles has closed both through the Madison MPO and Statewide solicitation. The next
solicitation will be in the Fall of 2017.


Here is a link to the TAP program:
http://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/doing-bus/local-gov/astnce-pgms/aid/tap


Let me know if you have any additional questions.
Michael Erickson


From: kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us <kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us>
Sent: Monday, April 18, 2016 9:47 AM
To: Erickson, Michael - DOT
Subject: Bridge Grants


Hi Michael,


Is there currently a open cycle for bridge grants. The City of Stoughton has a pedestrian bridge
that is in need of replacement.


Let me know what’s available







Thanks


Karl


Karl D Manthe
Street Superintendent
City of Stoughton
515 S. Fourth Street
Stoughton, WI. 53589
Office 608-873-6303
Fax 608-877-8387


Member of American Public Works Assocation (APWA)








Date: April 26, 2016


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe – Street Superintendent


Subject: Emerald Ash Borer Update – Draft Request for Proposals


At their April 13, 2016 meeting, the Tree Commission discussed the best approach to address
the infestation of Emerald Ash Borer (EAB). The focus has been on removal of trees and
stumps, and the planting of replacement trees.


The plan is to contract all the work out over a period of years with the removal of parkrow trees
and replacement planting being the priority.


The City Arborist Randy Nelson is working on a draft Request for Proposals. The arborist is
working on dividing the city into zones to create separate bids for each zone.


Please let me know if you have any questions.


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
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Public Works Committee
Tuesday, March 15, 2016 @ 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room – 381 E Main St.


Members Present: Alderpersons Tom Majewski, Paul Lawrence, Tom Selsor and Mayor Olson


Absent: Sid Boersma


Staff: Street Superintendent Karl Manthe, Planning Director Rodney Scheel and Vickie Erdahl


Guests: Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and Parks and Recreation Director Tom
Lynch


Call to Order: Majewski called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm


1) Communications: Manthe stated that he had done a press release to announce that the
Emerald Ash Borer (EAB) was found in the northwest corner of Stoughton. After further
inspection the arborist found that it is all over the city and parks.


Currently the arborist is identifying the trees and their sizes to produce a cost analysis to
remove the trees, stumps and replace in order to develop a plan to show the fiscal impact it
will have on the city.


In the last two years, 144 smaller trees have been treated. However there is another disease,
ash yellows, that is being monitored and may affect even the treated trees.


When discussed with the Mayor a tentative approach was to remove the hazard trees first,
plant some smaller trees which grower faster and have some size before all the trees are
removed.


Also discussed was to have a component for city resident to work with the contractors hired by
the city for removal of private trees on their properties.


Selsor stated that perhaps staggering the removal of trees so that entire areas aren’t bare.


2) Activity Reports: Manthe reported that crews have been removing trees in construction
areas, Sweepers are already out cleaning up debris from winter and the new trash & recycle
cans have been put out downtown, however, there has already been an issue with tenants
using the containers for personal trash disposal.


 Crews had a couple snow events to take care of with plowing and salting streets, and
cleaning sidewalks.


 Crews continued safety pruning, trimming branches hanging over streets and sidewalks
and removing parkrow trees on streets scheduled for reconstruction.


 With the mild weather, potholes have started popping up. Crews have been out patching
streets with cold patch throughout the city. The new “hotbox” unit for heating the asphalt
keeps the asphalt more workable during cold days.


 Administrative Assistant is busy keeping inventories current for cemetery, trees and signs,
processing invoices, e-waste sales, computerizing employee timesheets, and addressing
customer inquiries.


 Fleet Maintenance Manager continues to maintain city wide fleet to make sure it is available
for daily tasks. Fleet Manager has kept us up and running with ours and all city department
needs.


 Crews started placing out new trash receptacles containers along Main Street. The new
receptacles containers will separate recycling and refuse. We have been experiencing a lot
of additional trash being placed in current trash receptacles from apartments and
businesses that should have their own private arrangements.


 Crews cleaned, washed and waxed trucks and equipment during the month.







 Crews assisted with setup and takedown of elections. Crews got a late start to the setup
due to a morning snow event.


 The Parks Department has been working on trimming trees/underbrush along trail system,
purchasing new equipment, and cleaning city owned sidewalks during snow events.


 Other routine tasks completed during the month include; dumping trash barrels downtown
and cemeteries, cleaning fleet and garage, check traffic signals, monitor water levels at
Fourth Street Dam, garage safety inspections (fire extinguishers, eye
wash stations, exit lights, fall protection).


Old Business:


3) Recommendation to Paint Both Tennis & Pickleball Lines at Veterans Park Court:
Manthe stated that after much discussion, the recommendation was to paint both tennis and
pickleball lines on the Veterans Park Tennis Court in the spring and monitor the usage with a
security camera. The camera could also aid in the decision about the height of the fencing.


Parks and Recreation Director Lynch stated that he had received a grant from the Bryant
Foundation to repair the tennis court. Mr. Lynch also stated that pickleball will be louder and
that there was a basketball court near Mandt Park that could be converted as it is infrequently
used and away from any houses that would be susceptible to the noise.


Selsor suggested painting only pickleball lines and monitor for usage. If it was only a
pickleball court, this would alleviate the safety concern of balls in the road and in the
neighbor’s yard to the north of the park. The lot lines of this property were measured and
actually the owners were encroaching onto the park property.


Staff was directed to write a letter to the neighboring property (Sylvia Lawrence) making her
aware of the decision to paint the court for pickleball after her attending meetings and voicing
concerns.


Motion by Lawrence, seconded by Selsor to direct staff to paint the court as a dedicated
pickleball court provided that the Bryant Foundation Grant money was not specific to
be used only for a tennis court. Motion carried 3-0.


4) Downtown Snow Removal Discussion: Manthe stated that the snow plowing procedure has
been changed for the downtown area where the snow would be kept away from the ramps. A
letter will go out each year, with instructions, to the business owners on how to dispose of their
snow. Public Works and Public Safety will be having a joint meeting this fall and invite the
business owners to explain the new procedure and keep the lines of communication open.


5) Review Street Tree Ordinance 10-2: At the February meeting Scheel had presented the
committee with multiple questions/suggestions that he felt needed to be clarified or defined
better in order for him to draft the changes to the ordinance. The Tree Commission responded
to with input to Scheels’ questions as part of the discussion. Some situations questioned were
- when buildings are removed and made into a parking lot, does just a change of business
qualify for a tree planting or actual change of ownership were examples the examples stated.


An observer asked if just spot replacements were done or added, wouldn’t it make the street
look choppy?


Conclusion: Scheel will begin drafting the ordinance with the following parameters’ to start


1) is sent to the Planning Dept. to consider or review, 2) downtown will be exempt (area will
be defined), 3) development of a site and 4) parking lots.


The new draft will be presented at the April meeting.







New Business:


6) Approve February 16, 2016 Meeting Minutes: Motion by Lawrence seconded by Selsor
to approve minutes. Motion carried 4-0 (with Mayor voting yes).


7) Discussion on Moving Overhead Utilities to Underground during Street Construction
Projects: Utilities Director Bob Kardasz spoke to the committee regarding the involvement
of the Wisconsin Public Service Commission which reviews and grants permission to do
projects such as moving utility lines underground. Costs for these types of projects are quite
high even when starting with an area that is undeveloped. Kardasz also demonstrated what
needed to be done to move lines underground when doing street reconstruction using Van
Buren Street as an example as this street in under major reconstruction this year. There is
limited public space to bury the wires and also many obstacles under the surface.


Stoughton Utilities do try to place some wires underground usually in the utility easements in
the back yards of home but stated this isn’t always an option as the homeowner would cover
the cost and it’s hard to get permission to be on private property. Kardasz stated that the
failure rate with each method is about the same and he prefers above ground because of the
accessibility to get to and repair the wires.


Tree trimming was discussed as members of the Public Work Comm. stated that the trees
look horrible because having to be trimmed away from the wires which are one of the reasons
this issue was placed on the agenda.


8) Annual Municipal Stormwater Report: Scheel had provided the committee with a link to
review the annual stormwater report. Currently the City of Stoughton is meeting the 40% that
is required for phosphorus. The city is doing more regional such as detention ponds which aid
in the filtering of water and sediments. Manthe provided the stormwater numbers from the
street department activities that aid in meeting the cities requirements.


9) Discussion on Jefferson Street Pedestrian Bridge (Peteville): Majewski asked for this
issue to be brought to the fore front as the bridge still needs more work. Manthe provided the
bridge inspection report from 2014 noting that it will be inspected again this year.


Manthe also stated that past discussions for the bridge included – 1) building a bridge to
handle both vehicle & pedestrian traffic which would allow an additional entrance into the area,
2) Building a cover over the existing wooden bridge, 3) changing it to a steel structure – similar
to the bridge @ Coopers Causeway. To do the suggested changes listed under 1 and 3, the
costs would be substantial – potentially a million dollars.


Majewski stated changing the bridge may not be well accepted as this is an historical bridge
and is unique. He would like to bring a proposal to Council for a fix as the bridge will not get
better without some type of repair. A grant could be pursued and questions were asked about
if there were any city easements by the bridge. At some point in the past the easements were
given to the property owners. The Mayor stated the property owners could be approached to
see if they would be interested in giving the easements back to the city and that you don’t
know the answer until you ask.


Majewski asked if a list of grants or funding options could be researched and be brought to the
next meeting.


10) Charging for street openings to Utilities: Majewski was inquiring how these fees were
handled. After a short discussion on how costs were divided among the streets, stormwater







and utilities for sewer & water from the construction company Mr. Majewski was satisfied with
how the fees were processed.


11) Future Agenda Items: Street Ord. 10-2, Pedestrian Bridge


Moved by Lawrence, seconded by Selsor to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 pm. Motion
carried 3-0. Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl Administrative Assistant – 3/18/2016








Date: April 26, 2016


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe – Street Superintendent


Subject: Approve Bid for 2016 Street Pulverization Projects


On Thursday April 21, 2016, Bids were opening for the 2016 Street Pulverization Projects.


The City of Stoughton received 3 bids with the low bid of $884,755.26 coming from Payne &
Dolan. (Bids included in packet).


The City of Stoughton has budgeted $945,000.00 dollars for these projects (some
streets/funding is carry-over from 2015).


Chapin Lane is part of the Local Road Improvement Program and it is required to have
committee and council approval for reimbursement.


The Stoughton Street Department has worked with Payne & Dolan in the past on projects and
has been very satisfied with their work. City staff recommends awarding the low bid to Payne &
Dolan in the amount of $884,755.26


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us







From: Karl Manthe
Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2016 9:48 AM
To: Vickie Erdahl
Subject: FW: 2016 Street Reconstruction Bids (Contract # 3-2016)


Hi Vickie,


Include this email in Public Works committee packet, it goes with approve 2016 Street Pulverization
Projects


Thanks


Karl


From: Lana Kropf
Sent: Thursday, April 21, 2016 11:19 AM
To: Karl Manthe; John Halverson; Rodney J. Scheel
Subject: 2016 Street Reconstruction Bids (Contract # 3-2016)


Hello,


Here are the bid totals for the 2016 Street Reconstruction Bid- Contract # 3-2016


Payne & Dolan


$884,755.26


Raymond Cattell


$923,714.50


Wolf Paving


$948,053.90


Thank you.


Lana C Kropf
City Clerk
City of Stoughton
381 E Main St
Stoughton, WI 53589
608-873-6677
lkropf@ci.stoughton.wi.us
www.ci.stoughton.wi.us
Population: 12,698


The image cannot be displayed. Your computer may not have enough
memory to open the image, or the image may have been corrupted.
Restart your computer, and then open the file again. If the red x still
appears, you may have to delete the image and then insert it again.











City of Stoughton, 381 E Main Street, Stoughton WI 53589


RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL


Authorizing and directing the proper City official(s) to enter into an agreement with Payne & Dolan
Inc. for the 2016 Street Pulverization Projects.


Committee Action: Public Works Committee


Finance Committee


Fiscal Impact: $884,755.26


File Number: Date Introduced:
May 3, 2016


WHEREAS, The City of Stoughton’s 2016 Budget includes $945,000.00 for Street Pulverization
Projects; and


WHEREAS, The City received 3 competitive bids for the 2016 Street Pulverization Projects; and


WHEREAS, The bid amount is within the City of Stoughton Budget; and


WHEREAS, The engineer has reviewed the bids and recommends awarding the contract to the low
bidder, Payne & Dolan Inc. in the amount of $884,755.26


BE IT RESOLVED by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton that the proper city official(s) be
hereby directed and authorized to enter into an agreement with Payne & Dolan Inc. for $884,755.26


Council Action: Adopted Failed Vote


Mayoral Action: Accept Veto


Donna Olson, Mayor Date


Council Action: Override Vote


S:\MPS-Shared\Resolutions\Council Resolution-2016 Pulverization Project.docx








Date: April 26, 2016


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe – Street Superintendent


Subject: Discussion on Succession Plan for Wood Lot in Lowell Park


This item is recommended from Alderperson Tom Majewski. Mr Majewski would like a
succession plan for the Aspen Woodlot located along Milwaukee Street in Lowell Park.


The wooded lot is nearing the end of its life expectancy and a plan should be developed to
minimize the impact to the park and surrounding neighborhood.


The Tree Commission is going to review and discuss this item at their May 11, 2016 meeting
and have a recommendation and plan for the Public Works Committee in the near future. In
the meantime, there is a work order for the removal of a couple leaning trees in the woods.


Please let me know if you have any questions.


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us







Email for Wood Lot @ Lowell Park.txt
From: Karl Manthe
Sent: Tuesday, April 26, 2016 9:51 AM
To: Vickie Erdahl
Subject: FW: Public Works Agenda


Hi Vickie,


Please include this email in the Public Works committee packet, Goes with Wood
Lot at Lowell Park


Thanks


Karl


-----Original Message-----
From: Thomas Majewski
Sent: Thursday, April 14, 2016 10:34 AM
To: Karl Manthe; Vickie Erdahl
Cc: Donna Olson; Tom Lynch; Rodney J. Scheel; Greg Jenson; Regina Hirsch
Subject: Public Works Agenda


Karl,
Please add an action item to the agenda to consider action for the Lowell St.
Park Aspen Woodlot located on Milwaukee St. Next to the basketball Court and
playground. This Woodlot is at the end of its life expectancy and showing
signs of failure that could be catastrophic.


I would like to have the Committee with the help of the Tree Commission
develop a succession plan that will minimize the impact on the park and
neighborhood. Hopefully we will be able to transition to a healthier
conservation area.


Thanks
Tom


Sent from my iPad
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